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Budget Savings Target 2013/14 – 2014/15   -   Report by Chief Executive
  
	Summary
This report sets out the background to the likely requirement for savings from the net Management Fee over the course of financial years 2013/14 and 2014/15.  Proposals to meet that target will be presented by the Chief Executive for comment by the Boards of High Life Highland and High Life Highland (Trading) C.I.C. These comments will be taken on board before submission of savings proposals to The Highland Council by 15 June 2012.
  


	1.
	Introduction



	1.1
	On 9 February 2012 The Highland Council’s (THC) Finance Manager (Budget Strategy, Policy and Taxation) presented a report which recommended that Councillors “note the initial budget outlook for years 2013/14 to 2014/15 and arrangements proposed to take forward the budget planning for those years”.



	1.2
	The report developed a budget strategy for THC and the table below summarises the level of forecast gap for the 5 year period of this budget strategy.  

£M

2013/14

2014/15

2015/16

2016/17

2017/18

Estimated Gap

19.1

20.2

25.4

25.7

21.0

The budget strategy was based on a number of considerations:-

· duration, including firm/indicative years

· growth, pressures and outcomes, including preventative spending and links to aspirations of a new Council post-election
· savings strategy

· link to capital investment planning

· consultation

· budget timetable



	1.3
	The report also recommended a public consultation on the budget process and it is likely that this will be considered for summer/early Autumn 2012, to allow THC to use the consultation process to inform choices and decisions relating to the 2013/14 budget, as well as subsequent years.  It likely that THC will agree a package of savings for 2 forward years; 2013/14 to 2014/15 in February 2013



	2.0
	Current Situation


	2.1
	The new administration of THC may wish to take forward the strategy agreed by the previous Council, or may wish to develop its own proposals.


	2.2
	The actual reduction in government direct grant facing the Council is in the region of 3% per annum. 



	2.3
	It might therefore be a sensible approach for HLH to prepare proposals for how to react to a reduction of the management fee of between 6% and 10%.


	2.4
	Clarity will be sought from THC as to the planning figure, and this may be available for reporting at the meeting.



	3.
	Calculation of savings target for HLH and introduction to proposals.



	3.1
	If a 10% savings target based on a net management fee of £12,846,049 is assumed, this equates to £1,285,000 in 2012/13. However, in order to meet that target an allocation for potential redundancy costs of a further £129K requires to be added, giving a total savings target of £1.414M.



	3.2
	Proposals to meet a target of a 10% budget reduction will be presented to the Boards of High Life Highland and High Life Highland (Trading) C.I.C. for comment and consideration. The view of the Boards on the make-up of a 6% target will also be sought.



	4. Recommendation
This report sets out the background to the likely requirement for savings from the net Management Fee over the course of financial years 2013/14 and 2014/15.  Proposals to meet that target will be presented by the Chief Executive for comment by the Boards of High Life Highland and High Life Highland (Trading) C.I.C. These comments will be taken on board before submission of savings proposals to The Highland Council by 15 June 2012.
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